Dear Colleagues,
GeNxt aNacon 2013, the II National Conference of the Society of Clinical Anatomists (SOCA) was held at Hotel LRN Excellency, Salem, Tamil Nadu, on 25th & 26th May 2013.  The themes of the Conference were RAM and ROM (Recent Advances in Medicine and Role of Medical Education).

The conference, inaugurated by Dr. Sheela Grace Prabhakaran, an acclaimed Anatomist from Salem witnessed two days of fruitful and intense deliberations by erudite academicians. 155 delegates [only post MBBS faculty members and postgraduates of Anatomy] from all over the country attended the conference to share their ideas. The guest lecture on ‘‘Stem Cells – Recent Advances’’ by Dr. J.S. Rajkumar, renowned Laparoscopic Surgeon & Chairman, Lifeline Group of Hospitals, Chennai was informative, captivating and popular with the audience!
The introductory lecture on ‘‘Recent Trends in Medical Education’’ delivered by Dr. Roseline Fatima William, an eminent medical educationist from Salem, acquainted the audience with the latest innovations in imparting knowledge of Anatomy in the global scenario. ‘‘Anatomy: Transforming & Adopting an Old subject to 21st Century Needs’’, a guest lecture delivered by Dr. D. K. Srinivas, a pioneer whose contribution to Medical Education in India is well known, heralded new tidings in Anatomy Education. 
The Panel Discussion on ‘‘Role of Anatomy Faculty in Implementing MCI New Regulations 2012 Regarding Early Clinical Exposure in I MBBS’’ with Anatomists and Clinicians on the panel set off sparks which got converted into a sparkling debate carried over after hours of the discussion. Because of the nature of the topic, the debate, we are sure will be a continuing one and will be further deliberated upon in future conferences & conclaves.

It was heartening to see active participation by all the delegates in the 74 paper and poster presentations, especially by the postgraduates. There were ample opportunities for networking, making new contacts and strengthening old ones during the entertaining musical evening, banquet and visit to the hill resort – Yercaud.
We sincerely hope that the next conference of SOCA will also be a resounding success and wish the organizing committee the very best.
